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Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

Despite what the thermometer is telling us, it really is February in Michigan!  These warm 

days sure have been nice and it is a refreshing change not to have to move a bunch of snow 

and fight icy roads every time we try to leave the house!   

Please be sure to have your club appoint a contact person who will provide me with a 

monthly report on your events and activities.  I would like to see something from each club 

every month in the newsletter.  We are all busy doing great things in our communities and 

we should take the opportunity to share the information with our fellow Lions! 

Remember, submissions for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@att.net no lat-

er than the 20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

We had a great Cabinet Meeting on Janu-

ary 21
st
.  Very happy with the turnout and 

the reports.  Lionism and the desire to 

serve is very, very strong and alive in our 

District.  We are over half way through this 

year and there is a lot of work that we can 

still do to make sure we end the year just 

as great as we started. 

I want to congratulate Immediate Past Dis-

trict Governor Tom.  He was awarded the 

100% Governor or Governor’s Excellence 

Award, for his outstanding efforts and leadership last year.  It is a very tough award 

to get and it has been awhile since a Governor in our District got it, so congratula-

tions Governor Tom on doing a great job!!  Definitely gives me a goal to shoot for. 

I would also like to congratulate PDG Jerry Griffin and the family of PDG Tony Coc-

cia.  They were nominated by our District to go onto the Lions of Michigan Service 

Foundation Hall of Fame Committee for selection into the Hall of Fame.   Very wor-

thy selection, hopefully we will get some good news in a few months on this. It would 

be great to see both of these leaders go in at the same time. 

Another congratulations goes out to PDG Bill Klingensmith on being a Lion for 50 

years!  What an amazing accomplishment going to a very deserving Lion.  Just im-

agine how many lives PDG Bill’s service has influenced or affected.  Thank you 

PDG Bill for your dedicated support to Lions. 

Now a few Thank You’s.  First to District Newsletter Editor Lion Jim Boomer.  He has 
agreed to take on the position of District Editor Lions Pride Magazine for the rest of 
the year.  Please send him your pictures of all your events and make sure to include 
what is going on and who is in the picture.  His email is jboomer1965@gmail.com 
Next, I would like to thank GLT Coordinator Kimberly Thiede for taking over the posi-
tion of Cabinet Secretary.  She has done this before and I know will do a great job 
for the rest of the year.  THANK YOU, AGAIN, TO BOTH OF YOU. 



 

February is a busy month.  A lot of club projects and fundraisers are already sched-

uled. We also have our final round of Region Meetings for the year.  February 17
th
 is 

Region 1 with RC Don Kuechle at Big Tommy’s Restaurant in Novi.  February 18
th
 is 

Region 3 with RC Scott Berry at the Eastpointe Manor and on February 22
nd

 is Re-

gion 2 with RC Bob Blanchette at Clawson City Hall.  Should be great meetings, 

please get your RSVP in soon.  Also in February is the District Euchre Tournament on 

Sunday, February 21
st
 at the Lake Orion K of C Hall.  Get some teams together and 

see if you can come win the trophy and host this fun event next year.  Also, the Lions 

of Michigan Forum will be held in Lansing on Saturday, February 27
th
 with a special 

program being held on Friday night, February 26
th
.  Flyers for both of these events 

have been sent out. 

 

Okay, a couple of things going on.  As I am sure you are all aware, the city of Flint 

and the Flint area have a water crisis going on. I am asking, that if you or your club 

has funds available, please send a donation made out to “District 11-A2” with “Flint 

Water” on the memo line and send it to me.  A flyer on this has been sent out and is 

in the newsletter.  I will present these donations to 11-D1 Governor Leo at the Coun-

cil of Governor’s meeting at the end of February.   

 

The other item, isn’t as easy to do as I had originally thought so I don’t have a lot of 

details on it right now because there is a particular way we have to do this one.  This 

is what I know: Past Region Chairman Philip Maniaci’s son, Joey is in the hospital 

with a life threatening heart virus.  They have operated on him and have him in inten-

sive care.  Once he has recovered, he will be able to go home and be put on the 

waiting list for a new heart.  He will have to wear a vest that helps his heart pump.  

This vest needs to be charged up every night so it can work.  The house needs to 

have a whole-house generator installed in case they lose power.  I would like to col-

lect funds to help offset this cost. Past Zone Chairman Jim Lykins has volunteered to 

install the generator if we can purchase it.  There is one very big hurdle that we have 

to clear before we can do something like this.  Since it is going to a Lion or a Lion’s 

family, this money cannot be given from a Club’s Charity account.  So, at the time of 

this being written, this project has been put on hold.  When I have been told that we 

have everything straight, a flyer will go out with the details that must be followed for 

this to happen.  For right now, please keep Lion Philip, his son Joey and the entire 

Maniaci Family in your prayers, they can definitely use them. 

 



Coins for Camp update: Project is going great! Many of you have generously donat-

ed to First Lady Kim’s special project, and the big jar has been filled once and we 

are on our way to fill it again!  We are closing in on $1,000 in there!  Thank you all 

very much for your generosity!  The jar will be at all of the District meetings and 

ready for your change. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

“Where there is a need, there is a Lion” 

Lions District 11-A2 Supporting Flint, MI 

 

District 11-A2 will be accepting monetary donations for the 

City of Flint, Michigan in support of safe water. 

Donations may come from Clubs or from individuals. 

 

Donations will be accepted until February 22, 2016, at which 

time DG Jim will take the donation to the COG and present 

it to DG Leo. 

Donations should be mailed to  

DG James Leach, Jr. 

557 Thurber Dr 

Troy, MI  48085 

Please note “Flint Water” in the memo line. 



First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

“Raising the BaRR!!!” 

As I look out the window this first day of February and see beautiful blue skies, I realize how blessed we have been so 

far with a mild winter which makes it easier to travel to all the Lions activities in the District and State. 

In February we have the Region Meetings hosted by Wixom Walled Lake Lions (February 17), Eastpointe Lions 

(February 18) and the Clawson Lions (February 22).   The Michigan Forum held in Lansing is February 27 filled with 

lots of information, learning opportunities and fellowship.   You can pick up your White Cane supplies at the Forum 

and maybe win a TV, ask Lion Dave McKenzie.  Don’t forget if you play Euchre, the District Euchre tournament is Sun-

day, February 21 hosted by last years champions, the Lake Orion Lions.  Lion Doc and I hope to be there to regain our 

“loser” status.   You know we had to work hard to take last place. 

I am happy to hear that many of you have made reservations for the District Convention already at the Holiday Inn 

French Quarter in Perrysburg.  When I phoned them and inquired about many of the room combinations on our reg-

istration form I was pleased to hear the only rooms available were the standard rooms on the adult floors.  So to me 

this meant our membership has already booked the Suites and Jacuzzi rooms.  Way to go! 

Please continue to count your eyeglasses before sealing the boxes.  Lion Leo is keeping track of how many pairs of 

glasses our District donates.  He will continue to be at Cabinet and Region Meetings to collect your boxes. 

I don’t know about you but since our MD 11 has started the Billboard Campaign I am paying more attention to Bill-

boards as I travel the freeways.  I look forward to the day when I see our Lions Emblem looking back at me.  Don’t 

forget your club can help by making a minimum donation of $100.  Any club that contributes $200 or more will re-

ceive a special banner patch commemorating their exceptional commitment to this project.  This donation can come 

from Club Activities Funds or your Administration Account.  I was at a club recently that said “we don’t need any 

more patches”.   I was surprised I didn’t say “it isn’t about cluttering your banner with patches, but showing proudly 

what your club participates in that is important”. 

Thank you and Congratulations to Lion Jim Boomer for taking over as the District’s Editor for the Lions Pride News-

letter.  Please send your articles to jboomer1965@gmail.com. 

Happy Valentines Day!  Have you turned your purple ribbon into gold yet? 



Fellow Lions and Lioness, 

First of all, I want to thank each and every one of you who either called or sent a sympathy card in regards 

to the recent death of my youngest brother, Roger. 

Well, the New Year is in full swing and many exciting things are happening including our cabinet meeting 

and region meetings.  I am still setting up additional official club visits so if I have not gotten in touch with 

you yet please feel free to call me at 586-747-9760 to set up a date. 

I am looking forward to an exciting Michigan Forum at the end of February and to the District Convention 

in Perrysburg, Ohio.  The Multiple-State Convention will be held in Sterling Heights this year so it would be 

great if everyone from District 11-A2 could attend as there would be minimal driving and each of you 

could go home each night. 

If you have not already done so, please forward a check to 

either the District or to the State Office for the billboard 

campaign promoting various Lions Clubs throughout Michi-

gan.  There is a suggested donation amount of $100 which 

will be added to the $15,000 grant from Lions International.   

2VDG John Bingham, Jr. 

 

2VDG John Bingham, 

Jr.’s Travel Corner 

It seems that out DTT has misplaced his name-

tag….     



Hello Lioness of District 11-A2!! 

 
Happy Valentine’s Day! 

 
Some of you may be looking forward to Valentine’s Day and some of you may be looking forward to the Super Bowl!  
Whichever the case may be…..I hope your team wins the big game and you get your fair share of Chocolate!!!!! 

 
Important Dates to Remember: 

 
Region I    Wednesday, February 17, 2016 

Region III  Thursday, February 18, 2016 

Region II     Monday, February 22, 2016 

District Convention April 14-17, 2016 in Perrysburg Ohio 

Lioness Joint Meeting  Monday, April 25, 2016 at Leader Dog 

 
As I have said before, please let all of us know what you have going on in your clubs!  We cannot help you or attend if 
we don’t know about it so SHARE!  SHARE!  SHARE!  Make 
sure you send all of your flyers and event info to Lion 
Frank Cunningham so he can pass it on! 

 
I look forward to seeing all of you around the district! 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Lioness Lynn M. Voisich 

586-784-4287 

lvoisich@yahoo.com 

To all Clubs of District 11-A2: 

We will again collect all used eye glasses at 

Cabinet and Region meetings.  Please bring 

glasses in a sealed box and without cases.  

We also welcome any used hearing aids that 

you might have. 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave 



New members are the life-blood of our organization..  Take time 

to welcome them and include them in your activities! 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Daniel Salva, sponsored by Kenneth Marasco. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Tony Maassara, sponsored by Richard Pfeiffer. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Brian Mendell sponsored by Margaret Jaclson. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Timothy Hays, sponsored by Rob Kreger. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Joseph Pavelek, sponsored by Timothy Schamante. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Mike White, sponsored by Laurie Bishop. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Paul Hastie, sponsored by James Pettinato. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Patricia Hastie, sponsored by Lauraine Pettinato. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Kenneth Dubay, sponsored by Frank Cunningham. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Daniel Hartwell, sponsored by Kimberly Leach. 

The Milford Huron Valley Lions Club welcomes Angelica Cieslielski, sponsored by Jessica 

Wright. 

The Mt. Clemens Lions Club welcomes Paul Jarvis, sponsored by Randy Pagel. 

 



The Mt. Clemens Lions Club welcomes Robert Johnson, sponsored by Angela Willis. 

The Novi Lions Club welcomes Donna Wildberger, sponsored by Edward Kramer. 

The Novi Lions Club welcomes Jason Sams, Jr., sponsored by Patricia Barr. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Brian Cummings, sponsored by Lee Palshan. 

The Waterford Township Lions Club welcomes Michael Gonzales, sponsored by Brent Gobler. 

Leader Dogs for the Blind is Accepting Applications for their 2016 Summer 
Experience Camp 
  
Do you know any teenagers who could use a week of fun, outdoor activity and friend-
ship this summer? Do you think they would enjoy kayaking, rock wall climbing and 
tandem biking? How about the challenge of developing new travel skills and stretch-
ing their independence? If so, the Leader Dogs for the Blind Summer Experience 
Camp was designed with them in mind. 

The program combines outdoor activities with things exclusively Leader Dog—
GPS training and the opportunity to spend time with Leader Dogs in training and 
guide dog mobility instructors. The combination will help them increase the skills they 
need to live independently! 

Summer Experience Camp is for boys and girls ages 16 and 17 who are legally 
blind. The program is completely free including airfare to Michigan—and everyone re-
ceives a free HumanWare Trekker Breeze+ GPS device to keep. Summer Experience 
Camp is scheduled for June 25—July 2, 2016. Applications are due by April 1, 2016. 
For more information and to download an application, go to www.leaderdog.org/

clients/programs/summer-experience-camp or call the Leader Dogs for the Blind cli-

ent services department at888-777-5332. 

http://www.leaderdog.org/clients/programs/summer-experience-camp
http://www.leaderdog.org/clients/programs/summer-experience-camp
tel:888-777-5332


































BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 








